Notes from Heather Hunt on highlights of OEA RA
The Tea Party is behind the highjack of SB 229

“Public education = socialism” quote from Brenner the Vice chair of the house education committee.
Changes to SB 229:
WHY: 
Teacher evaluations would be more restrictive.
They would punish teachers whose students did not/ could not perform well on standardized tests.

Conservative political conference wants to destroy public sector unions to accomplish their own grab for raw political power.  Without the OEA, the Republicans would have less opposition and money spent against them as most of the Democratic candidates are more favorable to public education. 

Destroy public unions and then there will be less money from political action will go to democratic candidates who are more education friendly. 

Largest political players in politics are the Tea Party units and have the backing and money.  Personal politics should be set aside if you want to preserve our public schools.  There are introductions of right to work to kill in Ohio, Missouri, and Kentucky.
 
The OEA recommends more time to learn the Common Core since we have had no time to prepare.  Testing vs. standards when we haven't taught the new curriculum yet.  This is not fair for OTES.

According to a public poll in Ohio:  #1 problem in public education in Ohio due to 40% say too much emphasis on standardized testing

Support HB 487 which adds new rules for charter schools that require them to meet the same testing standards and stops expansion of voucher schools

$514 million lost for schools in public funding since Kasich took office.

Nearly $1 billion diverted from public to charter schools and most perform worse than the public schools and 3/4 of all charters can't give data.

Support SB 190, 520 and 329.  

Charters are the Tea Party's babies.

Lakota school district is trying to fire all new teachers who are not rated accomplished. 
The retirement fund has moved a percentage of the health care fund to the retirement fund to meet state funding guidelines.

New Business:
· OEA will publicly support Network for Public Education (NPE), specifically its call for congressional hearings on the over use and misuse of testing in our public schools.

· OEA will invite every legislator and school board member to take the PARCC test and discuss their experiences with it.

· OEA will deepen their relationship with other labor groups.
If you have any questions, or would like to see the original OEA documents, please contact Melinda King at Lima Senior or Heather Hunt or Trent Miller at North.  We will be glad to answer any questions.
